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Girraween Public School upgrade
As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a record 
$3.5 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This targeted investment in growing communities 
will ensure working families get access to a world class public education.

To address population growth and enrolment demand in the western Sydney growth area, Girraween Public 
School is being upgraded.

Moving demountable classrooms from 30 November to mid December 2023
As part of the works to prepare the site for the school upgrade, we will be installing demountables for 
administration, canteen and school amenities. While these demountable buildings are being installed students 
will continue to learn in their current homebases.

To ensure the safety of students, staff and visitors at the school, the construction areas will be fenced and there 
will be onsite traffic management of all vehicles entering or leaving the site. Cranes and other large vehicles will 
only access the school on weekends.

The map over the page shows where the new demountable rooms will be located.

Working hours
Work will commence Monday 30 October 2023 and continue until mid December 2023, weather permitting.

Standard working days are Monday to Saturday. Working hours are 7 am to 4 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 
4 pm Saturday. Weekend work is necessary to minimise disruption to school activities and ensure safety of staff 
and students. There may be Sunday work required on occasion. If Sunday work is necessary, we will advise the 
community.

Some deliveries to the site may need to take place outside of normal work hours because of the size of the trucks 
required. This is to minimise the impact on road users and the general public.

We will work to ensure that all works are carried out safely and efficiently and will minimise impacts to the 
community at every opportunity.

Thank you for your patience during this important work.
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Work locations for demountable installation Girraween Public School

Further information
If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651.

In an emergency, call triple zero (000).

For information about how we manage construction impacts please scan the QR code or visit: 
edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts.
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